
   
 

   
 

Bridekirk Parish Council 
Appletree House, Allerby, Cumbria, CA7 2NL 

Email: bridekirkparish@gmail.com 

 

Minutes of the meeting of Bridekirk Parish Council held on Thursday 9th September 

2021 

Present: Mr R Coy (Acting Chair); Mr M Rollison; Mr D Hodgson; Mr M Buckley; Mr B 

Crosby. Clerk: Ms D Cosgrove 

1.7.21   Apologies for absence received  Cllr J Farebrother; Cllr N Cockburn; Mr S 

Dumbill; Mr R Stenson; Mr F Armstrong 

2.7.21   The minutes of the meetings held on Thursday 8th July 2021 were signed as a 

true record.  

3.7.21   No declarations of interest 

4.7.21  There were no members of the public present at the meeting 

5.7. 21 Accounts: 

The clerk reported that the bank account is now set up from today and that as 

soon as the cheque from HSBC has been presented and cleared that the 

outstanding payments will be made. This will be done as previously agreed in 

the minutes over previous months. 

6.7.21      Reports from outside bodies 

 Nobody present from CCC – no apologies 

 Cumbria Constabulary – No report or correspondence  

 Allerdale BC – Cllr Janet Farebrother tendered apologies.  

 Cllr Cockburn – Apologies given, no report this time.  

7.7.21      Planning Applications – None received in this period. 

8.7.21   Clerk’s report - all actions have been reported in other parts of the agenda 

9.7.21   Flooding updates  

 Tallentire – No flooding issues   

 Dovenby  – Update from Mr Buckley to confirm that there is now a pond situated 

behind the Ship Inn, with a capacity for 3 cubic metres and there have been level 

gauges installed. 

10.7.21 Parish Maintenance –  

 Lots of positive comments about the wall that is now completed in Dovenby.  

 The seat that is owned by the Parish Council and sited in the grounds of Bridekirk 

Church is now in an unusable condition and it was resolved to replace this one and to 
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site one in the newly walled area in Dovenby. Mr Coy to take the lead on this and 

pass on the cost for replacements to the Clerk for action. 

 Road up to Tallentire Hill has now been resurfaced. 

 There has been further activity around the discharge into the Beck by staff at The 

Ship, Environment Agency have spoken to the landlord and he is taking action. 

Watching brief to confirm that no further deposits are made. 

 A speed reduction through Dovenby has been agreed and this will occur once the 

protocols have been completed. 

 Mr Buckley will get a price for a digger to be used to undertake the maintenance work 

in the Beck to prevent flooding of local homes. 

11.7.21 M Sport –  

 Nothing to report, however local people are still monitoring the situation and will 

report back as appropriate.  

12.7.21 Defibrillators in Parish -   

 Dovenby. – in good working order 

Tallentire – in good working order  

Bridekirk – in good working order.. 

13.7.21 Cumbria Community Foundation - Nothing new to report 
 
14.7.21 Noted date and time of next meeting: Thursday 14th October 2021 7.30pm 

Bridekirk Parish Church 


